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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

JUNE, 2015
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE
Dear Parents and Guardians,

Another year has come and is almost gone, I can’t believe how fast time flies. 

As we prepare for the 2015/16 school year there will be a few changes in our staff. Mr. Rautert is finished his term and will move on to St. Mary’s Academy as Mrs. Villa returns from maternity leave.  Miss Ventura will take on the one year term in grade 5 as Mrs. Grantham goes on maternity leave. Mrs. Steeves will be taking a leave of absence for one year and Karen Conrad will be the EA in the JK/K class.  After about 13 years of service, Mrs. Del Bigio, has decided to move on and Ashley Wade will be our new fulltime EA. Finally Ms. Cooke is finished her one year term and has taken a fulltime position with the Seine River School Division.  Mrs. Libby, our band teacher, has decided to change careers and go back to school. Thank you all for the hard work you have done on our behalf and best of luck to you all in the future.

Thank you for all the work that volunteers have done over the last 10 months. CTK is a better place for your efforts. We are still looking for parents to take over the Parent’s Advisory Council.  Mrs. Jones will stay on as Ex-Chair to help guide the process for the new Chairperson. I cannot stress how important this position is for our school.  Please give participating on the Executive sincere consideration. Thank you Mrs. Jones for the wonderful job you have done on PAC for the last 3 years. Your improvements have made the job much easier for the incoming executive. Thank you.

Thank you to all who donated to our Walkathon. Over the summer Mr. Kalichak will order the new gym equipment he requested. Thank you to all who worked at it, leading the walk, counting the money, getting tax receipts ready, doing the pizza lunch, getting and donating prizes, and all other volunteers that day and especially thank you to all the students for walking.  You raised $12,000. 

I would also like to thank Fr. Varghese for your spiritual leadership this year, and your willingness to accommodate the needs of the school.

June is filled with fun activities, track meets and exams. We will miss our outgoing grade 8 class and other students who are not returning. God bless you and keep watch over you.  Best of luck!

Have a great safe and fun filled summer and we will see you all September 9, 2015.

Mrs. S. Enns
Principal
PARENTS’ ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS
June is here!  This means that summer holidays are just around the corner.  It’s been a busy and exciting year with the many activities that CTK has had.  Last month, CTK’s annual Walk-a-Thon was held, raising $12,213.70.  These funds will help to purchase much needed gym equipment which our children will happily be able to use for many years to come.  Without the help of so many volunteers, this would not be possible.  So, a HUGE thank you to all those who helped make this event so successful (parents, students, staff and volunteers).  Thanks for all your hard work.  And, also, a huge thank you to the parents who made incentive contributions to the school to help motivate our children!  (Please see below a list of prize winners and top earners.)

PAC Elections – June 17, 2015

As a school, we need to have a Parent Advisory Council (PAC).  Working together these jobs are not huge and don’t take more than a few hours of your time in a month.  PAC meetings are held bi-monthly.  If you have a little time to spare, please consider one of the following positions that need to be filled:

Chair

Vice-Chair

Co-Treasurer (to do deposits only)

Secretary

If you are interested, or would like more information, please contact Melanie Jones at darmelror@shaw.ca .  Elections will take place at the last PAC meeting of this school year, Wednesday, June 17 at 7:00pm in the Grade 8 classroom.

There was a great response to the Coordinator Request Forms that were sent home last month and it looks like we only need a coordinator for Family Movie Night.  If you are interested in this, please contact Melanie Morris at darmelror@shaw.ca .

This month’s Hot Dog Day is on Friday, June 5th and Fun Lunch will be on Friday, June 12th. 

CTK Walk-A-Thon Prize Winners and High Earners
(signed Jets hockey sticks)

Top Class Earners:

JK/K – Aidan – Jets Picture

Grade 1 – Lauren – Hockey Stick

Grade 2 – Ella – Hockey Stick

Grade 3 – Nico – Hockey Stick

Grade 4 – Brett – Hockey Stick

Grade 5 – Luca – Hockey Stick

Grade 6 – Reed – Hockey Stick

Grade 7 – Sydni – Hockey Stick

Grade 8 – Isaac – Hockey Stick

100 Draw – Janelle

150 Draw – Laura

$200 Club
Aidan 

Rorrie
Antonio 
Luca
Lauren 
Hannah
Ella 

Sydni
Olivia 

Elizabeth
Lukas 

Isabella
Gabriel 
Jonah
Nico

Nyla 

Blake 

Janelle
Brett 

Top Student Earner - $654.00
Brett – Scooter and $50.00 Gift Certificate

Top Class Earner - $2,013.05
Grade 4 – Pizza Party

Second Highest Class Earner - $1,771.40
Grade 3 – Dress up Mrs. Enns!

Third Highest Class Earner - $1,765.50
Grade 2 – Free Color Day

87 children received free ice cream for raising over $50.00
The PAC would like to thank the many volunteers for all their hard work and dedication.  Thanks for making 2014-15 a great school year!  We wish you all a wonderful summer!

Sincerely,

CTK Parent Advisory Council
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MESSAGE FROM BOARD OF DIRECTORS
With only weeks to go before the end of the school year, it’s hard to imagine that there could be much left to do!  There’s a LOT going on behind the scenes at the school and it’s all in preparation for the upcoming school year!

SURVEY SAYS…
Thank you to all of you who completed our online survey!  We appreciate your time and your candid feedback.  We’re continuing to review the survey and our plan is to include the results in our upcoming strategic planning sessions.  More on that later...

WELCOME NEW BOARD MEMBERS
We’re very pleased to welcome some new team members to the CTK Board of Directors!  Thank you to Tarsis I. and Jill P. who answered our call for new directors.  We’re looking forward to working with you in September.  

WE NEED VOLUNTEERS
Do you want to be more involved in the school community, but aren’t sure if the Board is right for you?  There are lots of ways to help out!  Our new School Volunteer Portal is an online scheduling system that alerts you when volunteer opportunities come up.  Signing up is fast and easy.  Stay in the loop, meet the other parents in the school, and watch your child’s face light up when they see you helping out at their school!

TELL YOUR FRIENDS ABOUT US
For over 50 years, CTK’s best resource for finding new families has been word-of-mouth advertising.  We still have spaces in some grades and who better to fill them than your friends!  We appreciate your support!  

WHAT’S COMING
Though the summer is fast approaching, it’s no time to rest!  The Board of Directors is already working on long-term Strategic Plans for the next 5 years.  If you’re interested in shaping the long-term future of CTK School, we would love to hear from you.  Please contact the school office and let Susan B. know that you’d like to be part of the Strategic Planning Committee and we’ll reach out to you when it’s time to get planning.  Don’t worry, you’re not signing up for a huge commitment, but you will be part of some great meetings.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY CTK‼!
This fall marks our 60th Anniversary! Look for more details on the fall on how we will celebrate.  If you, your family or friends have any photos, stories or are interested in helping with the celebrations, please contact the school office and let them know.  Thank you!

Finally, we hope that you and your family have a wonderful summer! Thank you for your continued support. We look forward to seeing you in September.

The CTK School Board of Directors
Board of Directors
[image: image4.jpg]s~ gd .
Sammer




KINDERGARTEN NEWS
It is hard to believe that the school year is almost over and that my class will be moving on to Grade 1.  As a class, we have been reflecting on our Kindergarten memories and our learning opportunities.  I have had a very rewarding year teaching your children!

I am looking forward to seeing my students' families at the Kindergarten Graduation celebration on Friday, June 26, 2015 @ 1:00 p.m.  Please come and look at our bulletin board, just outside the classroom, with the Christ the King Kindergarten Graduates of 2015.

I wish all of my Kindergarten students and their families a happy and safe summer!  I look forward to watching my students grow through their years at CTK School.

Mrs. Pawluk

Kindergarten teacher

PARENTS CORNER
The office will be open until July 8th.  It will then close for the summer and reopen August 24th.  Have a wonderful, peaceful summer!

Ms. Barnert

Secretary
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